
From: Lenning, Ekaterina
To: Zozula, Camille T.
Cc: Morey, Dennis; Lukes, Robert; Parks, Benjamin; Harper, Zachary S; Bowman, Andrew
Subject: U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Requests for Additional Information for Westinghouse Electric Company

Topical Report WCAP-18546-P/NP, Revision 0, “Westinghouse AXIOM® Cladding for Use in Pressurized Water
Reactor Fuel”

Date: Tuesday, December 21, 2021 5:16:00 PM

Ms. Camille Zozula
Manager, Infrastructure & Facilities Licensing
Westinghouse Electric Company
 
Ms. Zozula,

I have placed an electronic version of the request for additional information
(RAI) questions for Westinghouse Electric Company (Westinghouse) Topical
Report WCAP-18546-P/NP, Revision 0, “Westinghouse AXIOM® Cladding for Use in
Pressurized Water Reactor Fuel” in the box.com folder and have given Andrew Bowman,
Westinghouse, access to it.  This email serves as the formal transmittal of those
RAI questions.   
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff has not redacted any proprietary
information from the RAI questions so the file in the Agencywide Documents Access and
Management System (ADAMS) and box.com are marked as proprietary.  The
RAI questions have also been placed in ADAMS as nonpublic so they can be declared an
Official Agency Record.   
 
When responding to the RAI questions, please provide a proprietary and nonproprietary
version of both the RAI questions and the responses.  Your formal response, provided via
letter under authorized signature, will generate the public version of the RAI questions as
well as the responses. 
 
In order to support the NRC staff’s review schedule, please provide responses by February
18, 2022.  This date was provided by Andrew Bowman, Westinghouse.
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss the RAI questions with the NRC staff to
ensure you understand them, please let me know. 
 
This email will also go in ADAMS and will be declared public. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 301-415-3151 or by email at
Ekaterina.Lenning@nrc.gov. 
 
Sincerely,
Ekaterina Lenning
Licensing Projects Branch
Division of Operating Reactor Licensing
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
 
Docket No. 99902038
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